
Upcoming Events

Long  and  Wrong  Tournament

January  15th

Eclect ic  Bonus  Round

January  29th

Poker

First  and  Third  Thursdays

Yoga  with  Cindi  (and  Mimi )

Tuesday  and  Thursday  9  am
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APPLE CUP 2-MAN

b y  D a v i d  P h a y

This  year  was  a  must  win  for  the  Cougars  as  they  t rai led

in  the  annual  standings  (6 -3 ) .  I f  they  were  ever  to  have

hopes  of  keeping  the  overal l  tal ly  f rom  looking  l ike  the

actual  Apple  Cup  (74 -33 -6 )  the  Cougs  were  going  to

need  a  victory  in  2021.  As  the  day  went  on  the  Pro  Shop

was  periodical ly  checking  in  on  the  matches  which  kept

swapping  the  lead  back  and  forth  in  the  80  player  f ie ld.

First  the  Cougs  had  a  2 -point  lead  then,  a  half  hour

later ,  the  Huskies  would  jump  ahead  by  a  point .  This

continued  unti l  everyone  started  coming  in .  By  the  t ime

the  f inal  scores  were  entered  into  the  system,  the

Crimson  and  Grey  had  surged  ahead  by  quite  a  large

margin,  winning  34.5 -25.5  over  the  Huskies.  This

brought  the  overal l  total  to  6 -4  and  a  l i t t le  closer  to

even.  Only  t ime  wil l  tel l  i f  the  Cougs  can  r ight  the  ship

ful ly .

A p p l e  C u p  a n d  G o l f  n e w s  c o n t i n u e d  o n  P a g e  3



By now you have made a number of 2022 resolutions that will probably be broken within a
few weeks.  At the top of y list every year is to play more golf AND play better golf.  The
"more" part is easy at least easy to conceive.  But the "better" part has proven to be elusive.  I
am close to admitting that my best golf is behind me.  but I have not thrown in the towel yet,
which is why I started taking Yoga class at the club.  If I stick with it, I am sure that my swing,
and consequently my scores, will improve over time.  As our superb yogi Cindi says, we are
striving for "millimeter miracles."  Try it!

If you see a marked area inside a curved landscaping-block wall when walking up to the
driving range, don’t panic, it is not a broken pipe. The digging marks the spot where the new
Range Ball Dispenser will be installed. Indeed, this means a change is coming to the way we
do business. I understand that most folks don’t like change - it’s typically bothersome,
sometimes ill-timed, and frequently unnecessary. In this case, the benefit to WGC will far
outweigh the cost and any inconvenience. So before you get upset, please talk to me
(preferably at the bar, not while I’m trying to sink a $5 four-foot down-hill putt on 9 or 18) for
more detail. PS. There is no current plan to raise range ball fees for our full-time golfing
members.

Thank you to all the volunteers who decorated the clubhouse. Hard to believe that Christmas
and New Year’s have already come and gone ... good riddance to 2021. Understandably the
weather put a damper on many of our Holiday travel plans, but thanks to our staff we were able
to celebrate New Year’s Eve at the club - great idea to do valet parking so we didn’t have to brave
the frozen parking lot. And as usual, the meal was fantastic. Welcome 2022!

President's Comments

Thanks to our Valet Attendants, Club Manager Arik Dahlen and
JD Norton, for making the WGC New Year’s Eve party safer. As far

as we know, the only vehicle reported missing was a large
bronze-colored 2019 Lincoln SUV.

Thanks to our staff for making it possible for us to “ring
in” the new year at WGC.



Apple Cup and Golf News continued from Page 1

Continuing with Apple Cup 2-Man news, congratulations to our 2-Person Best Ball victors in their

respective flights. Daniel Campbell – Daniel Graber won the gross in the first flight with a 66 (-6) while

Pam Smith – JD Norton won the second flight with a 74 (+2). The net was taken by David Smith – Arik
Dahlen (-6) in the first flight and we had a tie in the second flight between Elton Gifford – Alex Ancheta &

Eric Collins – Dylan Lee (-6).

Full results starting on page 6

Long & Wrong Scramble
January 15, 2022

             This tournament is in it’s 9th year and will test everyone’s ability to hit long approach shots and

drain long putts. “What is a Long & Wrong Scramble?” It’s a scramble like no other! The “long” is where

the tees are placed and the “wrong” is where the pins are placed. The tees are going to be as far back as

possible and the pins will be in places that you’ve never seen. Put together a team of 4 and come out to

see a whole new course. There will be some shorter tees for the seniors and women that will make them

competitive.

No Off-Season Posting
We just want to remind everyone that we are on a freeze for posting scores until March 1, 2022.  If you

happen to travel and play golf in an area that is still posting, you are required to post as you normally

would using the GHIN app or your home computer.

Above
Text about the article photo 

would fit perfectly here.



House News
Submitted by Club President, John "germ" Geragotelis

I am writing this brief report for the new 2022 House Committee Chair - Mr. Ross Geller. Ross has
volunteered to take on the most challenging assignments at WGC. In 2021, Ross’s first year as a
Trustee, he chaired the Special Committee for negotiating a Drainage Agreement with the City of
Oak Harbor and Island County. Once that committee wraps up, Ross will put his full effort into
steering the House Committee.

Managing the “house” in the midst of a pandemic will be no easy task, especially because, as we have
all seen firsthand, many restaurant frequenters are just staying home. In 2021, we (the Board of
Trustees) planned for “things” to return to normal. In 2022, we will not. So, expect changes to the
way the House does business. If you would like to be part of solution, please contact Club Manager
Arik Dahlen about joining the House Committee. We will start brainstorming this month.

On a brighter note, thanks to all who attended the WGC Christmas Social and the New Year’s Eve
party. The party was smaller than expected (due to the weather) but certainly a welcome start to
2022 - Happy New Year!

Loyal members Barbara and
Butch Bailey braved the cold and
ice to celebrate New Year’s Eve.

Long time members Jane and Denny
Behrman kick off the new year in style!



Ladies' Club News
by Lynn Coffey, Ladies' Club President

Our talented Assistant Teaching Professional Ryan Byrne has agreed to continue his monthly
golf clinics for members of our ladies' club. Our next clinic "Tips for playing better winter golf" will
be held Thursday, January 13 at 10:00. The cost is $10 per person. It has been fun to experience
all the helpful things Ryan has taught us about golf in 2021.Therefore, we plan to continue this
popular program in 2022.

Nine women have signed up for and are playing in the winter eclectic. And so far, what a winter!
However, this is a great way to keep your game going and to challenge yourself to play in all
kinds of conditions. For all women players who are getting out to play this winter- look for our
Winter Birdie Tree in the women's locker room. Be sure to grab a bird, put your name on it, and
pin it on the appropriate hole each time you get a birdie!

Lastly, we have a few women's club members who are becoming stronger and more flexible by
participating in Cindi Stoll's free Yoga for Better Golf classes on Tuesdays and Thursdays at our
club. As Cindi is away until March, Mimi Bommersbach has volunteered to lead these classes in
her absence. Join us if you are interested in using yoga to gain strength, flexibility, and improve
mind body awareness and focus for golf or just personal well-being. 

Save the Date!
 

2022 Whidbey Ladies Golf Invitational
Monday, June 27th and Tuesday, June 28th

Membership News
WGC Members & Guests,

The holidays have come and gone and we were delighted to be able to celebrate the season with all of
you.  The Holiday Social and New Year's dinner were excellent as always - thank you to all who braved the
weather!

November and December were slow months for new members, but this is normal for the time of year. At
this point we are holding steady for the start of the year projections in membership categories.

Be on the lookout for a call to action from our new Membership Chair, Lynn Coffee. We are really going to
focus on getting the membership committee back this next year, and we could really use the help. 

If you have anyone that you have been talking to about getting started here at WGC please direct them to
me. I would be more than happy to show them around and answer any questions they may have about
the many benefits membership has to offer.

Sincerely, 
Arik Dahlen
General Manager, Whidbey Golf Club











Whidbey Golf Club
2430 SW Fairway Lane
Oak Harbor, WA 98277

www.whidbeygolfclub.com

Board of Trustees:

John Geragotelis, President
Pat Ford, Vice President
Dave Acton - Secretary
Mike Prewitt - Treasurer
Lynn Coffey
Ross Geller
Jeff Waller

General Manager - Arik Dahlen
  arik@whidbeygolfclub.com
Head Professional - David Phay
  dave@whidbeygolfclub.com
Superintendent - Trevor Thorp
  poa_thorp@hotmail.com
Chef - Rhandle
  chef@whidbeygolfclub.com

Club House and Restaurant 
  --Ross Geller
Finance / Treasurer
  --Mike Prewitt
Greens and Grounds
  --Pat Ford
Golf Activities
  --Jeff Waller
Membership
  --Lynn Coffey
Watr Mitigation
  --Ross Geller
Ladies' Club
  --Lynn Coffey

Committee Chairs

Club Hours

Managers:

Contact Information
Office (Tue - Fri)
9:00 am - 3:00 PM
Pro Shop 
  Mondays:  10:00 am - 3:00 pm
  Tues - Sun:  Sunrise - 5:00 pm

Restaurant
  Weds - Sat:  11:00 am - 8:00 pm
  Sunday:  9:00 am - 5:00 pm  

Phone:  360-675-5490
Business Office:  Extension 2
  office@whidbeygolfclub.com
General Manager:  Extension 3
House / Restaurant:  Extension 4
Pro Shop:  Extension 1


